

Minutes for meeting: Tuesday 6th June 2017

Attending: Garry Peasley, Jeanette Millward, Martin Ritchie, Kadie Taylor, Nicola Reeves, Kathryn Claridge, Anigie Perrin, Clare Want, Gareth Want

Apologies: Nav Dey, Louise Judd, Catherine Chapman.

Actions from last meeting:

- Stones around the pool have been cleared away. Grass has been cut - Looks good.
- Lifeguards booklets unfortunately were not all found but some trainees had them for the training.
- Nav has arranged pool rota.
- Mrs Millward looked into renting pool to outsiders. If anyone knows of anybody else interested, pass on to Mrs Millward.
- Angie Perrin collected fees for pool.
- Sophie Hatwell was asked about tea cup ride for picnic and will come back to us.

1. Pool Update:

Maintenance all fine. Checks have been going well. £700 has been banked for pool fees. £133 has been spent on new lid for chlorine tank, paint and PH tablets.

Discussions were made regarding tree branch and cost of having the limb removed. **ACTION: Mrs Millward to email Parish Council regarding this.** Also concern over the wall near the pool, talk of having this looked at.

Angie Perrin will purchase a new first aid box that closes!

Lifeguard training cost – **ACTION: Mrs Millward to chase up invoice for this.**

Money needed for re-calibration of device to check pool water. Mrs Millward is happy to go 50/50 with school and SPSA to pay for this which will cost £130. Angie knows someone who may be able to test at the same time as school tests are carried out to see if results are the same.

Willow school trip – need money for this £402.85.

2. Events:

Bingo: Sunday 14th May – Very successful afternoon, enjoyed by all. Profit of £316.10. **ACTION: Mrs Millward to put in school newsletter.**

Quiz Night: 20th May 2017 – A good night was had by all. Overall profit £97.00

Bike Night: Clare Want has most things covered.

- Helmet Store ✓
- Café ✓
- BBQ Rota still in progress, however it has been agreed that we use Bartletts for the meat and charge £2 for hotdogs and £3 for a burger.

- Marshall Rota – Still need to check with Mr Long, Mrs Bradley, Mrs Lewis and Mrs Roberts if they can help.

Martin Ritchie is doing a marshall training at the Pavilion on Tuesday 13th June at 7.00pm. He asked Mrs Millward if he could borrow the overhead projector and bring it back on the Weds. Barriers for bike night will be stored in school grounds.

September Event: Angie Perrin has spoken to her sister about food i.e. sausages and mustard mash, red onion gravy can be provided. Auctioneer has been booked. Discussion about lights being put up outside.....money raised from this event will go towards IT equipment and update for school.

Good prizes needed. There is a meeting on Thurs 15th June at Catherine Chapman's house to start making arrangements for the event, volunteers to help please.

Title for event.....Not yet decided.

ACTION: Nicky to book village hall for 30th Sept 7.30 – Midnight.

AOB:

Kadie Taylor asked for a non-school uniform day. It has been agreed for 14th July 2017. £1 per child.

Mrs Millward asked how much the SPSA could contribute to each class. It was decided to discuss after bike night at the next meeting.

Mrs Houghton has asked if we could fund another I Pad for Apple Tree class. The cost is £199.

ACTION: Kadie will check if her old I Pad can be given to school.

Clare Want mentioned that Nicola Wilby is fundraising for cancer with a pampering night at the village hall. She wishes to donate some of the proceedings to the school. **ACTION: Mrs Millward to advertise.**

Martin Ritchie would like to change accounts from Barclays to the Post Office. This was agreed.

70 CLUB:

DRAW NUMBERS

63

Next Meeting : Tuesday 4th July 2017 – Mr Longs Room.